
KITSAP 

Aircraft Radio Control Society 

 

 

Monthly Meeting: January 12, 2016 

 

 

Called to Order:  6:59 pm 

 

New Members & Visitors:  None 

 

Committee Reports:  None 

 

Minutes of last meeting:  Read and accepted 

 

Treasurer’s Report:  Read and accepted 

 

Discussions: 

• President Paul Fleming reminded all members that they know the rules: a current 
membership card MUST be placed on the field board before flying.  

• The gate combination will be changed by mid-January. The new combination will e-
mailed to all up-to-date members. Anyone needing to be notified by another means 
should contact Greg. 

• All flying members must register with the FAA no later than February 19th; register 
before January 19th to be eligible for a $5.00 registration fee refund.  Significant 
discussion ensued. 

• More discussion regarding FAA UAS regulations ensued. 
 

Contests and Rules:  No updates 

 

Upcoming Flying events: 

• Monroe Expo: January 29-31 

• Warbird Fly-In: 28 May 28th 

• Flop ARPY:  June 18th 

• Indoor Flying: through March 
 

Safety: 

• The Annual Safety Briefing was given by Duane Barrett 

• The Annual Flight Operations Briefing was given by Paul Fleming 

• Our new Head Flight Instructor is John Gotschall 
 
Field Maintenance:  Nothing is currently planned. 
 

Instruction:  No report 
 

Publicity:  Terry had club stickers available for $8.00 (8-inch) and $2.00 (3-inch) each 



KITSAP 

Aircraft Radio Control Society 

 

 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 

Field development:  No report 
 
School program: 

• Brian gave a brief rundown of the startup activities for this year’s program.  

• We  still need to get someone to replace Brian and head up this program. 
 
 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

ARC of the Year:   
The award will be presented to Greg next month: he was unable to attend January’s meeting 
due to illness. 

 

First Flights of 2016:  Awarded to Mike McIntyre for airplanes & Bob Westcott for helicopters 
 

Officers Election Results 

• President: Paul Fleming 

• Vice President: Chuck McGuire 

• Secretary/Treasurer: Rob Showman 

• The club needs additional Contest Directors (includes a 50% reduction in AMA dues). 
 

2016 Event schedule: 

• Multi engine Fly-In 

• Fun Fly (Spring Opener) 

• Night Flying 

• Fall Closer 
 

Open shop: 

• January: Rob Showman 

• February: Al Franklin 

• March: TBA  
 

Members Concerns; Questions About the Club 

A letter of Agreement has been signed between the Club and the Bremerton Airport. 
 
25 Cent Drawing:  James Lee (ARC number 57) was not present 
 
Show and Tell:  Harvey Smith won with his nitro/gas/electric converted, 11-pound Telemaster. 
 

Adjourned: 8:11 pm 


